
July 10, 2019 Meeting of the Crowther Chapel Committee at Dexter’s Inn 

Attending were Debbie Grant, Gigi Polleys, John Augustine, Wendy & Skip Nolin 

Wendy nominated Gigi to become a member of the Crowther Chapel Committee.  

Skip seconded it.  Unanimous vote in favor. 

Gigi reported that she had 4 very interested guests at the chapel in June.  Two 

were interested in tracing Crowther ancestries. 

Debbie will docent in July and Susan Swan will docent in August. 

Skip said that Craig Henio replaced batteries in the lights by the door that shine 

on the carved lamb and also the light shining on the mosaic above the alter.  

There was discussion about providing more lighting.  Several suggestions were 

made.  We will come back to this at a later date. 

Skip reported that he had purchased candles as a donation.  We will be sure to 

have more as needed. 

John reported that Craig Henio had spread bark mulch on the pathway leading to 

the chapel to cover the exposed roots.  Barbara Vaughn printed 100 fliers and 

John had them trifolded. 

It was noted that the lawn inside the wall had been nicely mowed. 

We discussed the insects, borers, and Skip said that he would talk to Craig about 

putting a coat of varnish on the area in question.  Mike Fowler suggested doing 

this a number of years ago and it seemed to work well. 

Skip announced that he and Wendy would be resigning from this committee at 

the end of the year.  Wendy suggested that others might want to be present 

when packing up the chapel at the end of the season, to know about packing the 

artifacts for safe storage during the winter. 

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, August 7th at Dexter’s Inn, 4:00. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:40 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Wendy Nolin, secretary 



 

 


